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It is hard to imagine, but the end of the school year is upon us! The summer is always a great time to reflect on all our students' 
remarkable accomplishments and begin preparing to build on the successes and have an even better school year in 2022-23. We 
will have a busy summer working on the curriculum, improving the facility, preparing our new technology, and ensuring the year 
will begin smoothly. For the school, it is a chance to take a step back and think about what we can do better in the following year to 
help our students! We try to keep students at the forefront of all decisions we make! 
 

Retirements/Resignations 

I want to take a moment to say thank you to the teachers that will no longer be with Lakeview in 2022-23. Thank you to all of these 
valuable members of our staff for your dedication to our students: 

• Retirees – 
• Jake Shadley – Assitant Principal/Activities Director at Lakeview 
• Jill Goedeken – Vocal Music Teacher at Lakeview/Shell Creek 
• Tracy Briggs – Technology Coordinator for LCS 

• Resignations – 
• Katie Aschoff – Band at Lakeview/Shell Creek 
• Emilye Yowell – Agriculture Education at Lakeview 
• April Wachal – 2nd Grade at Shell Creek 
• Audrey Blaser – Social Studies at Lakeview 

 

Without dedicated staff, Lakeview would never achieve the academic results we have grown accustomed to.  
Thank you for your service to our students and district! 
 

Thank You 

Finally, I want to thank all of you who helped make our district run smoothly and successfully. We had so many people step up to 
the plate throughout the school year. I marvel at what our community does for its students because it is simply phenomenal.  
Thank you all, and have a great summer! 
 

 Dr. Aaron Plas 

 Superintendent of Schools 

 aplas@lakeview.esu7.org 

 402-564-8518 

mailto:aplas@lakeview.esu7.org
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Mark your calendar! 2022-23 Student Orientations! 

 

 

7th grade orientation 

Seventh grade orientation will be held on Monday, August 1st at 6:30pm. Students and parents will 
receive information on schedules, locker assignments, school policies, activities and will also be 
checking out Chromebooks to the students at this orientation. The purpose of the orientation is to 
assist students and parents in transitioning your child to the Junior High. We are excited that you 
are a part of Lakeview Jr.-Sr. High School! If you have any questions between now and August 1st, 
please feel free to call the school office 564-8518.   
 

 

9th grade and new H.S. student orientation 

Ninth grade students and any new Lakeview High School students and their parents are invited to 
attend a beginning of the year orientation, on Tuesday, August 2nd, 6:30pm. The FBLA organiza-
tion will be providing pizza! Students and parents receive information on schedules, locker assign-
ments, school policies, college planning, and will also be checking out Chromebooks during this 
orientation. If you have any questions please feel free to call the school office 564-8518. 

 

    Notes from the Vocal Music Department       
 

Congratulations to all vocal music students that competed at District Music Contest 2022! 
Way to “Rise Up” and represent!  
  

Viking Voices -Excellent 
Senior Septet -Superior 

Jessica Kouma -Superior 

Ayanna Barragan - Superior 

Jennifer Franco - Superior 

Karla Diaz - Superior 

Trenton Ditter - Excellent 
Karla Diaz & Ali Mueller - Superior 

Owen Bargen & Trenton Ditter - Superior 

Dara Kapels & Emylie Leffers - Excellent 
Jessica Kouma & Ayanna Barragon – Superior 

  

In addition to the above ratings, Owen Bargen and Trenton Ditter were awarded the judg-
es Honorable Mention Outstanding Performance on their duet performance after earning a 
perfect score. Congratulations Owen & Trenton! 
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 Dyscalculia- A math condition 
By : Brittany Niedbalski 

 
Dyscalculia is a condition that affects the ability to acquire arithmetical skills.  A 
dyscalculic learner may have difficulty understanding simple number concepts, 
lack an intuitive grasp of numbers, and have problems learning number facts and 
procedures. Even if they produce a correct answer or use a correct method, they 
may do so mechanically and without confidence.  A dyscalculia learner stands out 
as having no ‘feel for numbers’ at all, no ability to estimate even small quantities, 
and no idea whether an answer to an arithmetic problem is reasonable or 
not.  Some indicators for dyscalculia include:  an inability to subitize (see without 
counting) even very small quantities, an inability to estimate whether a numerical 
answer is reasonable, weaknesses in both short-term and long-term memory, an 
inability to count backwards reliably, a weakness in visual and spatial orientation, 
directional (left/right) confusion, slow processing speeds when engaged in math 
activities, trouble with sequencing, a tendency not to notice patterns, a problem 
with all aspects of money, a marked delay in learning to read a clock to tell the 
time, an inability to manage time in daily life.   
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In & Around Christ Lutheran School 

Christ Lutheran School finished the school year with celebrations of learning and fun activities.   Each classroom 
participated in an end-of-the-year field trip.  K-1 had a busy day at the Edgerton Explorit Center in Aurora, NE.  
Mrs. Murray’s 2nd-4th grade class visited the Stuhr Museum in Grand Island.  The 5th-8th class traveled to Lincoln, 
NE, for a special painting class. Lisa Cassel led the class in the Bob Ross painting method of a sunrise/sunset 
scene.  After the art class, the students went UNL’s food science building. They enjoyed creating their own ice 
cream flavors.   We are thankful for the opportunity to visit these locations and learn outside of the regular 
classroom routine. 

 Christ Lutheran students listened to musical performances by Lakeview students.  First, the Viking Voices visited.   
Students in K-8 liked the fun songs, but they especially liked seeing people that they knew such as cousins, 
neighbors, and some students’ grandmother. A few weeks later the Lakeview band performed.   

 Friday, May 6th was the Lutheran Schools Track Meet.  Students met at Lakeview High School’s track for an open-
ing devotion and then their events. Kindergarten students participated in a variety of activities from the bean 
bag throw to the ball throw.  1st-8th students enthusiastically engaged in many track and field events including 
the standing long jump, running long jump, softball throw, and relays.  Christ Lutheran students made a good 
showing at this much anticipated track meet.  

Christ Lutheran held a Fine Arts Festival on Wednesday, May 11th.  Students performed skits and played handbells 
(K-1). In addition, the 5th-8th performed a dance (Cumbia) from Columbia while the 2nd-4th performed a skit in 
Spanish.  Then families strolled through the school to view art creations using various media and techniques.   
This was a great evening to celebrate the God-given gifts and talents of the students.  

Christ Lutheran School concluded the 2021-2022 academic year on May 13th.  The last day of school began with 
a special closing chapel during which student achievements, graduates, and our wonderful volunteers were 
honored.  Then the students took to their bikes for some fun on campus.  Teachers helped run games of giant 
Jenga, parachute, earthball.  Afterward, the K-8 students competed in earth ball soccer and then a parent/
student kickball game.  We thank the PTL for providing ice cream on this special early dismissal day.  Congratu-
lations to Paul Tucker Murray and Isabella Stromberg upon their graduation from 8th grade.  

Christ Lutheran is excited to announce Summer Camp!  There will be three weeks of faith-filled 
fun beginning June 13th.  This program is open to kindergarten through 6th grade.  The hours are 
from 8:00am – 5:00pm.  Morning and afternoon snacks are provided.  The cost is $120 per week 
or $25 per day. Registration is due June 22nd.  For more information, contact Hailey Crumley at 
402-564-3531 or email clearlychildhood@christlutheran.esu7.org. 
 
Christ Lutheran School welcomes new families to join our community.  We offer Christ-centered 
education for Preschool-8th grades with qualified teachers, one to one devices, and low student-
to-teacher ratios.  Registration for the 2022-2023 school year is open. Preschool slots are filling 
up quickly!  If you are interested in more information, please contact the school office at 402-
564-3531 or jweber@christlutheran.esu7.org .   Christ Lutheran Early Childhood Community offers 
After School Care for CLS families.  For more information about Christ Lutheran Early Childhood 
Community, please email Hailey Phelps at clearlychildhood@christlutheran.esu7.org . 
 

mailto:clearlychildhood@christlutheran.esu7.org
mailto:jweber@christlutheran.esu7.org
mailto:clearlychildhood@christlutheran.esu7.org
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In & Around St John’s Lutheran School 

We have had a great year and hope you have too!  Another year has come to an 
end.  We are excited to announce our Kindergarten graduates:  Graham Asche, Lincoln 
Evans, Lily Janssen, Kalvin Korth, Lilly Trotter, and Zoey Zander. 
  
Our Lutheran Schools track meet was held on May 6th.  We were blessed to have a 
beautiful day for kids to show their God given abilities to compete in this friendly com-
petition.  On our all school field trip this year we will travel to the Henry Doorly Zoo in 
Omaha.   
  
Our 5th Annual FUN RUN, Red, White & Blessed 5K - 1 Mile - Toddler Trot & Bounce House 
Fundraiser on Saturday, July 2nd  beginning at 8:00 am.  This event will take place in 
Platte Center at Elmwood Park.  If you would like to register online you can do so at get-
meregistered.com/RedWhiteAndBlessed5K or you may pick up a form at church worship 
at St. John’s. 
  
Our school’s food trailer will be at the Creston Park 
this year for the July 4th celebration. 
  
Thank you to everyone that made this school year 
a success!  When we all work together in Christ, we 
can achieve great things. Mrs. Evans would person-
ally like to thank everyone here at St. John's for a 
wonderful four years as principal and teacher.  God 
is doing amazing things in this place!  Mrs. Evans 
will be greatly missed from all of us here at St. 
John’s.  We wish her God’s blessings in her new 
venture. 
  
2022-2023 Registration is open!  Our Christ-
centered faith based education Christian School 
welcomes anyone and everyone!  Preschool to 8th 
grade classes with affordable rates. We are an ac-
credited school and also have low student to 
teacher ratios.  Please call at 402-285-0335 for 
more information. 
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SUMMER WEIGHT ROOM HOURS ARE  

9:00 AM to 10:00 AM Monday, Wednesday, Friday  
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LAKEVIEW VIKINGS BOYS BASKETBALL YOUTH 
CAMP 

 
*Please fill out a separate form for each camper.  

 
May 31st-  June 2nd 
Tuesday - Thursday 

 
OPEN TO: 

Columbus area boys entering 1st - 8th grade 
 

CAMP SUMMARY: 
Our three-day Viking Basketball Camp will be held from Tuesday, May 31 to Thursday, June 2. The camp is 

staffed by Lakeview Basketball coaches, along with current Vikings players. 8-foot baskets will be used 
for our younger divisions. 

CAMP GOALS: 
Teach and develop individual and team basketball skills  

Emphasizes fundamentals/skills of the game that will teach individuals how to become a better basket-
ball player 

Compete in a variety of skill competitions throughout the camp 
HAVE FUN! 

 
WHO/WHEN: 

Boys 1st - 4th grade 
9:00 - 10:00 am 

 
Boys 5th - 8th grade 

10:30 - 12:30 PM 
 

WHERE: 
Lakeview High School 

3744 83rd St 
Columbus, NE 68601 

 
COST & REGISTRATION: 

$30 - Includes camp t-shirt and prizes 
 

Questions? Please call Tyler Colvin, Head Basketball Coach at (402) 469-0396 or you can email Coach 
Colvin at tcolvin@lakeview.esu7.org 

mailto:tcolvin@lakeview.esu7.org


  Page 17  

 

Lakeview Alumni Basketball Sponsors 

Platinum Level 

Lakefront Sprinklers 

 

Gold Level 

Shady Lake Electric 

Kapels Automotive 

Kurt & Morgan Kapels 

Bank of the Valley 

Black Cow Fat Pig 

Cork & Barrel 

 

Silver Level 

Buss Realty & Auction 

Luchsinger Bros 

American Family Insurance 

Pinnacle Bank 

Great Plains State Bank 

Gary Thompson Insurance 

Husker Trading Inc 

 

Lakeview Alumni Basketball would like to thank all of our Sponsors and the Lakeview Bas-
ketball Program for again making the Alumni Basketball Tournament a huge success. We ap-
preciate the support and are excited to continue to bring Alumni back together, while sup-

porting the Lakeview Basketball Program. 

 

If anyone would be interested in SPONSORING or PARTICIPATING in the future, please call 
Trevor Luchsinger at (402) 910-0870 or Justin Wilke at (402) 910-3861. 
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